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This addendum shall be read in conjunction with and considered as an integral part of the 
Request for Proposal. Revisions supersede the information contained in the original Proposal or 
previously issued Addendum.  No consideration will be allowed for any extras due to any 
Proponent not being familiar with the contents of this Addendum. All other terms and conditions 
remain the same. 

 
Questions & Answers 
 
Q1. I reviewed the BC LiDAR portal and the RDN mapping site, and there appears to be gaps in 

coverage within several of the electoral areas.  
 

Can you please confirm if there is comprehensive LiDAR coverage within the District boundary? 
And if so, can we assume it will be made available for the assessment. 

 
A2. Aerial LiDAR for the eastern shoreline of the regional district was collected in July 2016. The 

delivered LiDAR data had an average density of 8 points per square meter and was in the 
UTM10 NAD83 coordinate system. This data source was used for the DEM for the coastal 
analysis and mapping completed in 2021.  

 
 Topography data sources for the three riverine flood hazard projects include 2019 Provincial 

LiDAR.  
 
 Any applicable data sources held by the RDN (and not already available by open source) will be 

made available to the proponent through the project kick-off meeting and inception phase i.e., 
identification of background data and sources.   
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